Diamond Bay Precinct Committee meeting.
Chair David Spicer
Kimberley Reserve. March 4 2010
Apologies. Clr Yvonne Coburn. Hillary Goldsmith.

Attendance 20 residents. Mayor Sally Betts, Councillor Miriam Gutman.

Minutes were read and accepted.

Business Arising.

Precinct noted and welcomed announcement that the application for Flood Lights at Christison Park has been withdrawn.  Thanks were given for Erica for all her hard work in campaigning against this.

Council  report on action taken arising from last meeting was distributed.

Further comment on one issue.  The new tree planted at 15 Clarke Street appears to be dead. 

AGENDA.

Rubbish.

There was a lively debate about the Council’s clean up policy. 

Some said that under the new system some streets always seem to have some rubbish on them whereas under the old system there was rubbish on the streets only for a few days a year.

Other residents noted that the old system was more effective at attracting people; all in one go, to recycle household items.

Some however liked the convenience of the new system.

The Mayor told the meeting the new system is efficient and has led to an increase in tonnage of items collected.

The following motion was passed by 20 to nil. 

Moved by Erica.....

Motion 1: This precinct calls on Waverley Council to consider a once a year general clean up to encourage recycling.

Trees.

There was a discussion about the Council’s tree policy.  Erica voiced concern about the process which led to a tree being chopped down at 10 Clarke Street. In this instance she said the Council’s policy allowed people who don’t own adjoining properties a say in the tree’s future.

Other residents, including the Chair, complained about the issue of pruning.  Sensible pruning discourages illegal cut downs. The Council officers appear reluctant to respond to reasonable pruning requests.

It was resolved that this issue be further debated and discussed at the next meeting with a visit from an appropriate Council Officer.

Police Report. 

It was noted that the New Year’s Eve celebrations at Dudley Page Reserve were well organised. 

It attracted more local families and there were none of the complaints of rowdy behaviour which were common in past years

Traffic Report.

A comprehensive report on local traffic matters was made by John. The precinct noted the report without endorsing any of the recommendations. We request a response to the points raised from the Council’s Traffic Committee and will discuss them further at the next meeting. 
General Business

